
·Late Tuesday, we received news that
state and Catholic school teachers
will strike next Thursday, 30 June.

More information on the situation at
our school specifically will be
communicated by Friday afternoon,
however, I envisage much the same
situation as the last time. ie minimal
staff resulting in student supervision
only.

·We were so lucky to have a continuation of
this beautiful winter weather for our two
Gala Days. Lots of enthusiastic participation
from our Years 3-6 students in the Eagle
Tag games against the other Catholic
schools on the Northern Beaches! The clinics
we participated in all term really helped the
students with skills and confidence to play.
·
Parent teacher interviews have been
happening all week. Thanks to all of you
parents who have made the time to come
and discuss your child’s learning. The
interview timeslot is 15 minutes. If your
interview needs more time than that, please
make another time with the teacher for a
later date.

Thank you to everyone for making a big
effort with Kiss 'n' Ride and observing the
new signage - it is noticed and appreciated! 
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This is a day of fun and participation
for all students K-6 on July 19. 
All the information, entries and
permission forms were emailed as a
Google doc via Compass last 
 Monday. Please fill in the paperwork
by Thursday of next week (June 30)
so our PE teacher Mrs Frost can
work on the program on Friday July 1
and your child doesn't miss out. 

Athletics Carnival  
Day 2 of Term 3



We are now taking volunteers for
Term 3 for the busy window spot
and the regular spot. If you can
help, please contact Nicole
Gleadow to add your name to the
roster: nicolegleadow@gmail.com

@joeysnarrabeen

Canteen next Term
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What's Happening

Teacher Updates 
for Term 3

Next term, our Year 2 teacher, Mrs Kath Fogwell
(pictured) is on long service leave. The Year 2
class have been informed of the replacement
teacher for the term, Mrs Nika Hankin.

Mrs Fogwell is also on the school leadership team
as the Religious Education Co-ordinator (REC). For
Term 3, Mrs Cara Appleton will take up this position
in an acting capacity. This means that Mrs Kath
McCamey will be on Year 5 every Thursday as Mrs
Appleton will have her leadership release time. 

Have a wonderful break Mrs Fogwell! 

 

Upcoming Key Dates
June 30 - Proposed Teachers' Strike
July 18 - School resumes after holidays
July 19 - Athletics Carnival (2nd day of term). 
July 28 - Grandparents Day - Liturgy and morning tea
October 21 - Colour Fun Run for students
October 22 - Trivia Night for parents and carers 
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Life at Joeys

Cards That Count
This is a lovely P&F fundraising initiative!
 Students have all designed a card
during class time. Next Term, you will be
sent a sample of  the card your child
drew and how that card could look when
it is professionally printed.  You have the
option then to purchase it in whatever
quantity you'd like (ordering is
optional). 
We can't wait to see what designs our
Joeys dreamed up! 
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Vinnies Winter Appeal
We believe in Community and Compassion 
at Joeys - and appreciate your kindness


